July 18, 2007

Ms. Gloria J. Addington

Jackson County Commissioners

275 Portsmouth Street

Jackson, Ohio  45640-1750
Re: Jackson County – Request for “No Engine Braking” signs on State Routes 124 & 327

Dear Ms. Addington:

Your letter to ODOT concerning a request to install “No Engine Braking” signs has been referred to this office for reply.
According to our policy we will install “No Engine Braking” signs on our state routes when a resolution has been passed by the County or Township pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Sections 505.17(A) and 4513.22(E)(4). The ORC should be quoted on the resolution. In addition the County or Township is required to furnish the signs to ODOT. The signs shall be fabricated in accordance with ODOT design standards and material specifications. ODOT no longer uses engineering grade sign sheeting. All signs used on ODOT maintained highways are now required to be fabricated with high intensity sheeting. We will furnish the posts and necessary hardware to erect the signs.

A copy of our policy has been enclosed for your reference. Once you have the signs fabricated you will need to contact Mike Kinnison @ 740-286-2504 at our Jackson County facility to make arrangements to have the signs installed.

If you have questions concerning the policy you may contact me in our District Office at 888-819-8501, ext. 7748973.

Thank you for allowing us to address this issue for you.

Respectfully,

Richard D. Chaffin

Traffic Management Analyst

enclosure

c: J. Brushart, M. Kinnison, file

